 St. John Fisher Pastoral Council Meeting

January 3, 2018
Present:  Msgr. David A. Sork, Beverly Beatty (chair), Frank Lee (vice-chair), Joe Arroyo, Marianne Canetti, Mac Chapman, Carl Mossberg, Bill Munday, Chris Ratliff, Kelly Tramontin, Andrew Leung (youth alt.), Gayle Plecha, and Margaret Johnson as the staff representative.
Absent:   Jack Creeden, Megan Tilles, Onyi Onyeador (youth rep.)   
Guests:   Paul Leo (Seekers), Jeanne Leo (Women’s Council)
Msgr. Sork opened the meeting at 7:02 pm and welcomed the guests. 

The Council prayed the First 15 led by Carl Mossberg.
Pastor-Parish Life (Msgr. Sork)

Sagrado Corazon Dedication

Msgr. Sork attended the dedication of Sagrado Corazon Church in Cudahy.  They had been meeting in the parking lot for 26 years.  It took approximately 12 months from the groundbreaking to the dedication to complete the church.  The pews and the baptismal font were donated by SJF in addition to the financial support. The priest thanked Msgr. Sork and the parishioners of SJF and said they couldn’t have done it without us.  Margaret Johnson shared that the Religious Education families purchased and delivered Christmas presents to 20 of their families on Saturday, December 23rd through the Adopt-a-Family program.  
Advent and Christmas Decorations

Msgr. Sork asked for feedback on the decorations in the church for Advent and Christmas.  No feedback provided.
Advent Activities

Christmas concert – Beverly Beatty thanked the members of Pastoral Council 
who helped both before and after the concert.  Grant Hungerford appreciated all 
the support and the sense of hospitality.  It was a wonderful and very well-
attended concert.  
Penance service – Mac Chapman thought it was well done.  He always enjoys the service and is glad SJF offers it.  There were no visible problems and all the priests were kind.  Msgr. Sork was disappointed in the turnout and said last year was better.  Beverly Beatty thought it may have been due to other events that night.

Giving Tree – Frank Lee passed around pictures of the sorting of the gifts and the gifts on the table.  Three of the charities did not attend.  He sent the gift cards to two of the charities that were unable to attend.  There was only one day of distribution, and it took six minutes for all the gifts to be distributed.  All the charities in attendance were very appreciative.  It turned out very well despite the short Advent season this year.

Msgr. Sork shared an event that happened last Sunday between Masses.  He saw a man sitting alone outside so he introduced himself.   The man and his wife were visiting from Washington.  He commented that they loved the church and were impressed with the worship card.  They said SJF is a very welcoming community.  Margaret Johnson also spoke to the wife and offered to email her a PDF of the worship card.  

Special Masses
Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception – This is holy day of obligation.  No feedback provided.
Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe - Joe Arroyo attended the Mass and celebration.  He felt it was better than the previous year.  All monies collected went to Msgr. Gilb’s school fund.  Fr. Francis spoke in Spanish and did a good job.
Simbang Gabi - Carl Mossberg attended.  He said it was lovely but not quite as lively as in previous years.  It was beautiful and the singing was amazing.  One parishioner complained that this type of celebration shouldn’t be at a regular Mass.  Others felt it was important to recognize different ways of celebrating during a regular Mass.  Next year it was recommended to add the music to the song sheets not just the words.  Fr. Francis spoke in Tagalog and did a good job.
Christmas Masses

Gayle Plecha asked for feedback from the Christmas Masses.  The service in the PAC went well although Fr. Francis had some difficulty with the sound system.  Frank Lee attended the midnight Mass and thought it was nice.  The 4:00 PM Masses were standing room only in both the church and the PAC.  Midnight Mass was live streamed by Cliff d’Autremont.  As of today there have been about 75 views.  Bill Howe built the new altar and ambo for the PAC.  Msgr. Sork thanked Beverly Beatty for her commitment at the Christmas Masses and all her hard work.  Bill Munday asked about the policy for saving seats.  In the past seats could only be saved up to 15 minutes before the start of Mass, but it wasn’t followed through this time.  There were several complaints about people saving seats and entire rows.  Msgr. Sork asked for suggestions regarding saving seats.  This policy should be stated in the bulletin and announcements should be made prior to the start of Mass.  It’s a delicate situation as some of those people don’t attend regularly so they don’t hear the messages beforehand.  There were no ushers monitoring the seating situation.  Perhaps there should be a limit on the number of seats that can be saved.  Msgr. Sork suggested having a sign in the church and then an announcement at the 15-minute mark.   The 6:00 PM Mass was not full, and there wasn’t too much chaos between the 4:00 PM and 6:00 PM Masses.  Marianne Canetti attended the 9:00 AM Mass and said it was lovely.  She mentioned that Msgr. Gilb said he is afraid this may be his last Christmas.  It was very emotional for him and the congregation.  
Chair/Vice-Chair
Approval of December Minutes
Frank Lee asked for corrections to the December minutes.  Hearing none, Chris Ratliff moved to approve the December minutes as presented.  Mac Chapman seconded.  The minutes were approved.
Blessings Announcements
Bill Munday passed out a handout of the final blessing announcements.  He took last month’s survey and evaluated which ones had been checked as keep, delete or neutral.  He put the most popular ones at the top and the ones to delete at the bottom.  There are fewer on the list than before so they may get stale quickly.  Msgr. Sork is okay with the current eight.  A couple of them require some intervention as the cantor will need to know the name of communion hymn and the name of the celebrant.  Msgr. Sork thanked Bill and Megan Tilles for their work in updating the blessing announcements. 
Implementation of Synod on the Family

Fr. James Martin, S.J., Building a Bridge – Beverly Beatty recommended that all Pastoral Council members read this book as time permits.  

LGBT Presentation – Dr. Elizabeth Taylor from Holy Family in South Pasadena will be the speaker at the LGBT presentation in Barrett Hall at 7:00 PM on Thursday, January 18, 2018.  SJF has been advertising this event in the bulletin for several weeks.  Unfortunately Misty Jesse has become the target of some negative reactions to the presentation; so Msgr. Sork moved the article out of her section and to the front page of the bulletin and explained that one of the pastoral plan goals is to reach out to underrepresented groups and to educate the parish.  Beverly Beatty asked Pastoral Council to talk up the event in a positive way and to please plan to attend to show your support.  It is unclear whether a ministry will develop from this presentation.  Chris Ratliff was able to obtain permission from St. Matthew Catholic Church in Charlotte, NC to reprint their mission statement in the SJF bulletin.  It was printed on the back of the December 24th bulletin and should have been on the second page of the December 31st bulletin, but there was a mix up.  It should be in this weekend’s bulletin.
Midyear Review of Pastoral Plan Objectives
Beverly passed out the Pastoral Plan booklets.  Margaret Johnson shared the progress on the first two goals.

#1 We will continue to offer family social activities, service opportunities, and speakers on parenting and family dynamics.   The social activities are a little tricky.  Margaret hosted a Fall REPA BBQ this year.  The Family Fun Night was offered twice last year, but unfortunately no one showed up for the second one, so as of now another one has not been scheduled.  The families are very supportive and giving in the service opportunities.  There will be a presentation about celebrating Lent on February 4th in Barrett Hall during the Sunday classes.  There may need to be additional parking available for this event.  A second speaker from the Archdiocese has been arranged for February 24th to talk about strong Catholic families.  There will be a family dinner in the auditorium and then the children will be dismissed to the Plaza room and gym while the adults listen to the speaker. 
#2 We will offer, on a regular basis, Masses with the homily focused on children.  This occurs once a month at the 9:00 AM Mass and has occurred on October 1st, November 19th and December 3rd.  Margaret reserves the first few pews for the children to sit during Fr. Francis’s homily.  The next one will be on January 21st.   

#3 We will strive to meet the spiritual needs of our youth and their parents by changing the Confirmation curriculum and offering a retreat for Confirmation parents.  Beverly Beatty said Katie Dante did not have anything new to report.  The parents were unable to participate due to the holidays.  She hopes to have more information from her soon.

#4 We will identify underrepresented groups within our parish and work to develop ministries to address their needs. The Divorce and Beyond Ministry is doing well.  The LGBT presentation is scheduled for January 18th.  Chris Ratliff asked if there were other underrepresented groups.  For now SJF will focus on these two.   

#5 We will promote our mission statement in a variety of ways.  The mission statement is now printed on the SJF pens, in the bulletin, in all advertisements and Fr. Francis says it in his homilies.
Msgr. Sork said the goals appear to be moving in a good direction.  Bill Munday asked if the school enrollment is part of the pastoral plan.  Gayle Plecha said it is on the radar of the finance council and the school marketing team.  The school fundraiser is February 3rd at Trump National Golf Club.  It includes dinner and a silent auction.  The school would appreciate more people attending and help with donations of items for the auction.  It was only listed once in the bulletin.
New Parishioners Brunch
The next new parishioners brunch will be Sunday, April 22nd after the 12:30 PM Mass in the Plaza room.  Barrett Hall was too large a venue for last year’s brunch.  There are baptisms at that Mass so Msgr. Sork will do his best to end by 1:30 PM.  Gayle Plecha will reserve the Plaza room.  Margaret Johnson said the room may be available earlier since RCIA won’t need the room after Easter.  Beverly Beatty said a committee will be needed to organize the event and coordinate the invitations.  Phone calls were not successful last time.  
Formation Session
The formation session will be Wednesday, February 21st at 6:30 PM beginning with a potluck in the Rectory meeting room.  Beverly Beatty asked all members to read chapter 8 in Pope Francis’s book The Joy of Love Amoris Laetitia and A Commentary on Chapter Eight of Amoris Laetitia in preparation for the meeting.  

Lenten Soup Suppers
Pastoral Council is hosting the Lenten Soup Supper on Friday, February 23rd.  Volunteers are needed for soup preparation and hospitality.  The monies collected go to the Get on the Bus charity.  Msgr. Sork said Pat Hart used to handle the Stations of the Cross.  A new person will need to be selected to do them this year.  
Los Angeles Religious Education Congress 
RE Congress will be held March 16-18 in Anaheim.  You can register online or pick up a registration book in the Office of Faith Formation.  The fee covers all three days, but you can attend one, two or three days.  Margaret Johnson said SJF should have a hospitality suite in room 403 at the Marriott, but double check with her in case the room changes.  The registration fee will go up after January 26th.  Margaret offered to bring registration booklets after the meeting tonight if people are interested.  
Other
· Chris Ratliff requested having the Communications Committee look over the pew cards to offer recommendations before they are reprinted.
· Were there announcements about the dedication of Sagrado Corazon?  Some parishioners wished they had been able to attend.
· It was mentioned briefly at the last meeting, but it was by invitation only.  It was standing room only and Msgr. Sork represented SJF and Barry Cossette took the pictures.  

· The new tax bill was passed.  A lot of charities and nonprofits are concerned about how it will affect them. There may be something in it about paying for private school. Is it on the radar of the finance committee?  
· Gayle Plecha said it will be raised with the finance council during their next meeting.   
· The Mass times are difficult to find on the SJF website using a mobile device, and the holiday Mass times were also difficult to find even when using a computer.  
· The Knights of Columbus are having their pancake breakfast on January 28th after the first three morning Masses.  There will be no coffee/donut/bagel hospitality after the morning Masses on that day.
· Fr. Thomas Weston will be speaking on the Reformation and the Catholic Church in Barrett Hall on January 28th at 7:00 PM.  

· The SJF Scholastic Luncheon on Monday, January 8th needs more attendees so that it doesn’t have to be canceled. The topic is Why are Human Beings Religious?
· It was reported that a couple with a service animal at the 10:45 AM Mass on 12/31 wouldn’t allow people to enter the pew and it was causing a disturbance.  It took about 15 minutes for the ushers to notice the situation.  What is the policy when there is an issue like this?  
· Gayle Plecha said to notify an usher for future occurrences.  

The meeting was concluded at 8:32 PM with the prayer of St. John Fisher.

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Acherman
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